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ternal Revenue Code is based on other than a flat 
rate amount. In that event, the State's withholding 
procedure should estimate· taxable income using the 
same approach to exemptions as the United States In­
ternal Revenue Code and the amount of tax to be with­
held should be calculated in accordance with with­
holding methods prescribed pursuant to section 5250. 

Sec. 29. Department of Finance and-Administra­
tion; issuance of rule. The Department of Finance 
and Administration shall promulgate a rule, pursuant 
to the provisions of the Maine Revised Statutes, Ti­
tle 5, chapter 375, requiring the collection of a 
sales tax on meals provided in the wild by persons 
licensed as outfitters or guides by the Department of 
Inland Fisheries and Wildlife. The term "in the 
wild" means at a place other than a base camp, res­
taurant or campground while on a trip or other expe­
dition and shall include the provision of a meal at a 
primitive campsite. The rules shall not require as­
sessment or collection of a sales tax on the consump­
tion of game species. The rule shall establish the 
value of a meal at its cost to the outfitter or 
guide, providing that the meal is provided as part of 
a total service purchased by the customer and that 
the price of the service does not vary if the meal is 
not consumed. The rule shall specify means for as­
sessment and collection of the sales tax which recog­
nize the unconventional manner of providing meals to 
customers by guides and outfitters in the wild. 

Effective July 16, 1986. 

CHAPTER 536 

H.P. 1235 - L.D. 1744 

AN ACT Providing Conformity with the United 
States Internal Revenue Code under the 

Maine Income Tax Law. 

Emergency preamble. Whereas, Acts of the Legis­
lature do not become effective until 90 days after 
adjournment unless enacted as emergenciesi and 

Whereas, the 90-day period would delay the pro­
cessing of 1985 income tax returns; and 

Whereas, legislative action is necessary before 
January 1, 1986, in order to insure continued and ef-
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ficient administration of the Maine income tax law 
and certain other state taxesi and 

Whereas, in the judgment of the Legislature, 
these facts create an emergen~y within the meaning of 
the Constitution of Maine and require the following 
legislation as immediately necessary for the preser­
vation of the public peace, health and safety; now, 
therefore, 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

36 MRSA §5102, sub-§ll, as amended by PL 1983, c. 
859, Pt. M, §§ll, 13, is further amended to read: 

11. Other terms. Any other term used in this 
Part has the same meaning as when used in a compara­
ble context in the laws of the United states relating 
to federal income taxes, unless a different meaning 
is clearly required. Any reference in this Part to 
the laws of the United states shall be construed as a 
reference to the provisions of the United states In­
ternal Revenue Code of 1954, and amendments thereto 
and other provisions of the laws of the United States 
relating to federal income taxes as of Se~~em8e~ ~, 

~984 December 31, 1985. This subsection shall be ef­
fective as to items of income, deductions, loss or 
gain accruing in taxable years ending on or after 
January I, ~984 1985, but only to the extent that 
those items have been earned, received, incurred or 
accrued on or after that effective date. Notwith­
standing other provisions of this subsection, for 
taxable years ending in 1981 and 1982, any reference 
in this Part to the laws of the United States shall 
be construed as a reference to the provisions of the 
United States Internal Revenue Code of 1954, and 
amendments thereto and other provisions of the laws 
of the United States relating to federal income taxes 
as of December 31, 1981 for items of income, deduc­
tions, loss or gain earned, incurred or accrued with­
in those taxable years. Notwithstanding other provi­
sions of this subsection, for taxable years ending in 
1983, any reference in this Part to the laws of the 
United States shall be construed as a reference to 
the provisions of the United States Internal Revenue 
Code of 1954, and amendments thereto and other provi­
sions of the laws of the United States relating to 
federal income taxes as of January 31, 1983 for items 
of income, deductions, loss or gain earned, incurred 
or accrued within those taxable years. Notwithstand­
ing other provisions of this subsection, fDr taxable 
years ending in 1984, any reference in this Part to 
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the laws of the United States shall be construed as a 
reference to the United States Internal Revenue Code 
of 1954 and amendments to that Code and other provi­
sions of the laws of the United States relating to 
federal income taxes as of September 1, 1984, for 
items of income, deductions, loss or gain earned, in­
curred or accrued within those taxable years. 

Emergency clause. In view of the emergency cited 
in the preamble, this Act shall take effect when. ap­
proved. 

Effective February 19, 1986. 

CHAPTER 537 

H.P. 1390 - L.D. 1961 

AN ACT to Allow the Disclosure of Certain 
Employment Security Adjudicatory 

Records. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

26 MRSA §l082, sub-§7, as amended by PL 1983, c. 
351, §11, is further amended to read: 

7. Records and reports. Each employing unit 
shall keep true and accurate work records, containing 
such information as the commissioner may prescribe. 
These records shall be open to inspection and be sub­
ject to being copied by the commissioner or his au­
thorized representatives at any reasonable time and 
as often as may be necessary. The commissioner may 
require from any employing uni t any sworn or u.nswurn 
reports, with respect to persons employed by it, 
which the commissioner deems necessary for the effec­
tive administration of this chapter. Information thus 
obtained or obtained from any individual pursuant to 
the administration of this chapter shall, except to 
the extent necessary for proper presentation of a 
claim, be held confidential and shall not be pub­
lished or be open to public inspection, other than to 
public employees in the performance of their public 
duties, in any manner revealing the individual's or 
employing unit's identity, but aRY e~a±maR~ e~ R±6 
~e~a~ ¥e~¥e6eR~a~~¥e a~ a Rea~~R~ Befe~e aR a~~ea~ 

~¥~B~Ra~ e~ ~Re eemm~6s~eR sRa~~ Be 6~~~~~ea w~~fi ±fl­
fe~ma~±eR f~em ~fie ~eee~a6 ~e ~Re eH~eR~ fleeessa~y 

fe~ ~Re ~~e~e~ ~~e6eR~a~~eR ef R±6 e~a±m the depart­
ment shall, upon request, provide to any party to an 


